
                                                                                                                                                   

 
 

FREE CLEAN UP WEEK 
(For Residents Inside Stoneville Town Limits Only) 

April 21–25, 2025 
 
The Town of Stoneville Public Works Department will provide roadside pick-
up for the accepted items below from Monday, April 21st – Friday, April 25th.  
Residents may start placing items at the curb on Monday April 14th.              
All items for pick-up must be at the curb by 6:00AM on April 21st and each 
street will only be serviced once.    
 
Due to changes made by the Rockingham County landfill, the Town will only 
pick-up the following items:    Free Clean Up Week Program! 

 
           Items Accepted 

• Regular Residential Solid Waste in Bags Only 
• Household Furniture, Mattresses and Box Springs 
• Refrigerators, Freezers, Washers and Dryers  

 
Items Not Accepted * 

• Loose Trash, Dead Animals, Rock, Glass 
• Clothing or Shoes 
• Yard Waste 
• Wood or Lumber, Construction and Demolition Debris, 

Building Materials, Shingles, Doors, Windows, Siding (any material or 
waste recognized as commercial waste) 

• Gas Tanks, Pressurized Containers, Liquids, Batteries, Equipment 
Containing Gas/Oil 

• Paint, Cement, Chemicals, Medical Waste  
• Electronics, TV’s, Computers, Printers, etc. 
• Items in Boxes 

 

*If any of the Non-Accepted items are placed out for pickup, they will be left 
for you to dispose of by May 1st at 5:00PM.  These items will not be allowed 
for bulk item pick up through Waste Management. 
 
If you have questions, please call Town Hall at 336-573-9393.  
 


